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Agenda Item 9             Application Ref. 21/00206/LBC    
 
Old Hall, Poolside, Madeley 
 
Since the publication of the main agenda report, the comments of the Conservation 
Advisory Working Party (CAWP) have been received. They object to the proposed 
alteration to the symmetry of the ground floor doorway given the character of the upper floor 
window and the rear gable. They recommend that the new door should be divided up into 4 
like the existing to retain the rhythm and integrity of the rear elevation.  CAWP did confirm that 
they were content with the materials and the bi-fold nature of the door and for the cross rail to 
be left out. 
 
Whilst it is acknowledged that the proposals would alter the symmetry of the ground floor 
doorway, the Council’s Conservation Officer set out that the significance in the building is with 
the earlier building and its extensions. Given this, and that the door will be painted to match 
the existing, it is not considered that the proposals would cause harm to the special character 
and appearance of the listed building. 
 
The RECOMMENDATION remains as set out in the main agenda report. 
 
 

 


